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OAKWOOD GLEN ASSOCIATION 

May Board Meeting 

The monthly meeting of the Oakwood Glen Association took 
place May 12, 7:30 PM at the Park Pavilion. Seven Board 
members, Community Manager Stella Walleck, and four inter­
ested residents attended. 

Maintenance & Development Committee reported that in the 
Rec area the work on lights is continuing. Keys issued to people 
who are not residents of OWG is still a problem. The Board 
discussed ways to check all keys and the problem is being 
watched closely. Soda machine arrived and will be filled soon. 
See related article pertaining to the burglary of the pavilion in the 
park area. 

Kathy Baumgartner, Deed Restrictions, reported 34 new vio­
lations, two certified letters sent, two with attorney, and two force 
mows. Drive-thru was on April 21. 

Antoinette Mattaliano, Pool Use Director, reported a new clock 
will be installed at the pool. Pool tags are being issued with a good 
response. The Committee is looking into matters concerning the 
cracks in the pool. 

Judy Peplinski, Activities Director, reported that the pool party 
plans are well underway. The Board approved a $600 budgetfor 
the event. Plans are being made for a summer time wine and 
cheese party in the back park. 

Collections are at 84% for 1992. Letters will be sent out for any 
outstanding fees and will be sent to the attorneys probably in July. 

Rick Corbin, Water Board, reported that construction on Windy 
Point is almost completed. Water District elections were held and 
all incumbents were re-elected including Corbin, OWG resident. 

Dave Gleason, Security, reported seven misdemeanor ar­
rests, 22 traffic warnings, and 58 traffic citations. Constable 
~~pu~y Rob Barnes purchased the radar unit himself and is using 
1t 1n h1s patrol car. OWG did not purchase this unit. 

Julie Crider, New Residents, reported she has handed out five 
new packets with several more still pending to go out. She will 
distribute additional packets at the pool party. 

Architectural Control Committee reported that two reports 
have been turned in. After changes made to one of the reports, 
both were accepted. 

The Board will meet next on Tuesday, June 9, 7:30 PM at the 
Park Pavilion. As an Oakwood Glen homeowner, you have a right 
to attend each and every meeting to voice concerns ask 
questions, make comments, and I or complaints. Exercis~ your 
rights! As always, all residents are welcome. See you there! 

Dates To Remember ~· 
June 4 Babysitting Co-op Meeting 

Cheryl White's House 
June 5 KISD Last day of School 
June 9 Oakwood Glen Association Board Meeting 

7:30 PM Park Pavilion 
June 1 o Acorn Deadline 
June 17 Ladies Night Out 

Street Numbers 

Until recently, we could drive around and look at how many 
different places people chose to place their house numbers-if 
they put any up at all. 

A big thank you to Thomas Lipinski who painted street 
numbers on the curb of every home In OWGI The uniform 
appearance is a definite help for emergency vehicle in our 
neighborhood. Response time may be quicker if you or your 
family need emergency help. We are pleased to have had the 
number-painting in our neighborhood. 

Pavilion Burglarized 

On April26 the pavilion was broken into. The Board approved 
$600 to repair the structure from the damage sustained during 
the burglary. The amount does not include money for the 
refrigerator, stove, and microwave which were stolen. The Board 
will be looking at bids to install a security system In the building. 

Crimes cost everyone. If anyone knows anything about this 
burglary, or heard or saw anything, please contact Deputy 
Barnes at the Constable's office' 376-3472. 

~ KeyA/ert 

Residents of OWG pay for upkeep of recreation facili­
ties through Association dues and therefor,e have exclu­
sive rights to use all OWG facilities. 

The Board of Directors is adopting rules governing use 
of the common areas in OWG. The Board will have the 
right to suspend any rights of any resident to use of the 
facilities for sixty days if a resident has misused the keys. 

Misuse includes lending a key to someone who is not a 
resident of OWG. This is described in Article 7, Section 
1 A, of the Bylaws of the Oakwood Glen Association. 



. ! \ : .. 

Ladies Night Out -
WEDNESDAY 

All women of the subdivision are invited to take the night off 
Wednesday, June 17, 7:30PM for an evening of fun. Call Pat at 
376-0574 for reservation information. Keep watching the Acorn 
for details. See you there! 

Babysitting Co-op Changes Meeting Date 

The Oakwood Glen Babysitting Co-op has changed its meeting 
date to the first Thursday of the month. 

The June meeting will be held Thursday, June 4, at the home 
of Cheryl White. The July 2 meeting will be held at the home of 
Laura Graham. 

For more Information about joining the Co-op, call Pat, 376-
0574, or Antoinette, 376-7219. ::>everal openings are available. 

Thanks! 

A big thanks to Junior Girl Scout Troop #10220 for putting 
Thompson's water seal on all the wooden play structures in the 
front pari<. The volunteers were: Kathy and Emily Miller, Judy 
and Beth Peplinski, Sue and Melissa Hodges, Elizabeth 
Pankau, Chrissy Kenetlck, Katy Wykoff, and Laura Reidy. 

Thanks so much for your help/ 

Coupon/Refunders Club News 

Looking for ways to save $$$ and stretch your food budget? 
Join the Coupon/Refunders Club and discover thousands of 
coupons and refund forms, good conversation, and tips on how 
and where to save money in our area. Bring unwanted coupons 
and newspaper inserts to exchange. Call Julie, 370-2388, for 
information on meeting time and place. 

Gay Thompson 
Multi-Million$ 

Producer 
New Resident 

NOW SHOWING 
IN OAKWOOD GLEN! 

When you're ready to sell , 
call me about featuring your 

home on our exclusive 
"Showcase of Homes" 

which reaches over 200,000 
buyer prospects a month! 

Seen every Saturday, 
11 a.m. on Channel 11 . 

Off: 444-5140 • Res: 370-4767 

GARY Gfi~~!i~ '~.iW9.fn~.§.. 

Who Was That Masked Man? 

Recently, Pack 1550 conducted a conservation project for its 
host, Ehrhardt Elementary. Among the activities was the ill-fated 
attempt to replace a dead tree with a live oak tree. Alas, that tree 
died as well. However, Michael Shawn Kelly, owner of Mirror 
Lake Landscape, Pools, and Waterfalls, came to the rescue. He 
donated a fine replacement tree including the labor of planting It! 

A big thank you on behalf of the Pack and the community to 
Shawn Kelly! 

Home Improvements Or Modifications 
Require ACC Approval 

Any improvements to property in Oakwood Glen must have 
Architectural Control Committee approval. "Improvements" are 
any changes which would alter the existing architectu ral plan of 
the property. Application for approval must be made prior to 
commencing considered Improvements. 

To get an Approval Request Form, contact Consolidated 
Management Services, 876-2502. 

On the Form, in addition to the property owner's name and 
address, the following information is to be given In detail: 
description of improvements to be made (attach a sketch if 
necessary), who will perform the wori<, construction start date, 
location of improvements, list of materials including colors of 
paints or stains to be used. 

Even though applicants are not to begin construction Improve­
ments until the ACC notifies approval, the Committee agrees to 
act upon requests as quickly as possible. 

For further information, call ACC Director Craig Paustian, 376-
0574. 

Support the sponsors of the Acorn and tell them so. 
They make is possible for you to have this newsletter. 

THOMAS HENRICHSEN 
INSURANCE AGENCY 

4422 FM 1960 West. Suite 240 

HOME * AUTO * LIFE * COMMERCIAL 

"For all your insurance needs" 

Serving North Houston & Spring areas 

537-9569 

GOSSETT 
WE SERVICE 
* ALL BRANDS 
*HEATING AND 

19954 KU YK ENOAHL 

FINANCING AVA ILABLE 

TRANE COOLING 
* REPAIRS * REPLACEMENT ---------. HOUSTON PROUD .- SINCE 1955 

STATE LICENSE l 353-9595 I INSURED FOil 
TACLA 00343 . VOUR F'R0 1 ECTION 



/r 's YouR MoNEY! 

Tennis Court Care 

Several complaints have been lodged about the condi­
tion of the tennis courts: nets down, broken bottles, and 
litter. Money was spent to fix up the courts. Not everyone 
has access to the courts. To the few who do: it is y,our 
responsibility to keep the courts clean. 

Littering 

Please be considerate of others when using the recre­
ation areas. Littering in the back and front park areas can 
become a big problem. Leave the areas clean-like how 
you want to find them when you arrive. 

Girl Scouts Discontinue Paper Drive 

After several years of providing paper collection service to the 
Klein area, the Girl Scouts will discontinue their monthly paper 
drive. Nevertheless, Scouts urge everyone to seek out and use 
other recycling programs. 

The important precedent Girl Scouts have set by providing this 
long-term community service is surely to be carried forward. 
Please continue to recycle all you can everyday; work to 
conserve resources while cutting down on what congests our 
landfills. 

Thanks go to residents of Oakwood Glen for the ongoing 
support given to Girl Scouts and their service projects. 

RETHINK; REUSE; RECYCLE 
ALL YOU CAN EVERYDA Y. 

Packets For New Residents 

Our goal is to give each new resident of Oakwood Glen some 
information about our subdivision. If you know of folks new to 
Oakwood Glen or if you are a new resident, please contact Julie, 
370-2388. We want to welcome you to the neighborhood. 

Constable's Dispatch- 376-3472 

SPECIAL 
MEN'S OR LADIES' 

SLACKS 
3/$6.99 During month of june 

_J.~L_ -
IKI cA~;():; <&~w 

WHERE YOU ARE TREATED LIKE A STAR 

Pool Season 

Pool tags have to be vlslblefor you to be allowed Inside the 
pool area. Also, be prepared for a key check. 

Beginning Saturday, June 6, the pool will open for the summer 
as follows: 

Mondays CLOSED 
Tuesday-Saturday 1 0 AM - 9 PM 
Sundays Noon - 9 PM 

To reserve the pool for a private party, etc. on any Monday, 
please contact OS Recreational Service, Inc., 443-7665, for 
more information. If you need to get pool tags, you can pick them 
up at Consolidated Management's office in the Greenspoint area 
(call 876-2505). Remember, the cost is $1 p~r tag. 

For further information, please contact Antomette Mattallano, 
Pool Use Director, 376-7219. Have a great and safe summer! 

Symphony North "Evening of Pops" 

Symphony North of Houston will present its most popular 
annual concert, "An Evening of Pops," on Sunday, June 28,4 PM 
at Cypress Creek Christian Community Center, 6823 
Cypresswood Dr. Among other favorites, the progr~m will 
include selections from Porgy anj Bess by Gershwm and 
"Slaughter On 1oth Avenue" by Rogers. 

Tickets are $6 for adults and $2 for students. Call The Music 
Rack, 353-8727, for more information. 

Symphony North, north Houston's community orchestra, Is a 
volunteer, not-for-profit orchestra. 

Painter's Equipment 
14919 Stuebner-Airline 

Call 
53PAIN'l' 

537-2468 
( 1.8 miles south of Louett.a Rd.) 

Joy Woods 
Real to~ 

Bus. (713)370-0071 
Fax (713) 370-6035 
Pager (713) 994-8183 

Cari11£1 is 
tfie aifference 

.91.9{.1J I care . . . 

20405 Hwy. 249 
Suite 150 

Houston, Texas 77070 



OAKWOOD GLEN ASSOCIATION 
Board of Directors 

President, Maint.& Dev. Greg Johnson 
Vice President, Activities Judy Peplinski 
Secretary, New Residents Julie Crider 
Treasurer, Deed Restrictions Kathy Baumgartner 
Director, Security Dave Gleason 
Director, Collections Larry Fitzpatrick 
Director, Water Board Rick Corbin 
Director, Archl. Control Craig Paustian 
Director, Pool Use Antoinette Mattaliano 
Consolidated Management Services 

Babysitting 

251-8008 
370-2617 
370-2388 
370-9680 
376-9237 
370-7810 
376-5087 
376-0574 
376-7219 
876-2505 

Robert Carpenter, 12 ............ 376-7490 Melissa Gulli, 12 ...... 251-0054 
Heather Browning,RC,14, .... 376-9489 Nicole Mosier, 14 ..... 251 -2661 
Jacqueline Seger, 15 ............ 251-4519 David Gleason, 13 ... 376-9237 
Kelly Gleason, 15 ................. 376-9237 Charity Foxworth, 13 376-8022 
Megan Tallent, 12, RC .......... 370-0938 Paula Seger, 12 ....... 251-4519 

Lawn-House- Pet· Plant-sitting 
David Gleason, 13 ................ 376-9237 Patrick Gleason, 11 . 376-9237 
Justin Kowalke, 12 ............... 376-5123 Ryan Kowalke, 10 .... 376-5123 
Brian Blankenship, 16 .......... 370-0192 Bobby Seger, 10 ...... 251 -4519 

Articles for the ACORN need to be turned In as early in the month as 
possible. DOUBLE SPACE ALL COPY. The deadline is the 10th of each 
month. No material can be accepted after that date. For information, please 
call me, Ramona Wenzel, 376·4415. 

Residents of Oakwood Glen who wish to place a classified ad in the 
Acorn should contact the editor, Ramona Wenzel, 376-4415. All classified 
ads will be limited to three lines, and businesses will be charged $5 (cash 
only) in advance. Teenagers, lost and found, and garage sale one-line ads 
will be free. The placement deadline is the 1Oth of each month. For larger, 
sponsor ads, please call JSJ Publishing, 370-1177 or 376-6311. 

Attention. Res idents-- The newsletter is furnished to us free of any 
cost to the subdivision. The cost is born by the sponsors who place ads in 
the ACORN. Please use their products and/or services whenever you can. 
If not enough businesses are willing to advertise in the ACORN, we would 
have to pay for it from Association funds or simply not have a newsletter. 

Over $8,000,000 

SOLD in 
Oakwood Glen 

For a FREE 
Market Analysis 

Call LOU ERNST 251-9700 
Specializing in 

Oakwood Glen Since 1985 

RE/MAX Champions 
16422 Stuebner-Airline 

Klein High School Bands Had A Great Year 

The Klein High School bands recently competed in the Univer­
sity Interscholastic League (UIL) Concert and Sightreading 
Contests. The Concert Band, under the direction of Todd 
Clearwater, received a rating of "one" in concert performance and 
a "two" in sight reading. The Symphonic Band, directed by Pat 
Patterson, received straight one's form the judges and was the 
only second band in the competition to do so. The Klein Honor 
Band also received straight ones from the judges and is under 
the direction of Randy Vaughn. 

More recently all three performing Klein bands traveled to 
Corpus Christiforthe41stannual Buccaneer Music Festival. The 
Concert Band earned a rating of "two", and the Symphonic and 
Honor Bands each earned a rating of "one". 

The Klein Band Boosters wish the class of 1992 much success 
and acknowledge the following OWG residents who are seniors 
and band members: Kathy Carroll , Liz Kwok, and David Nino. 

Thank you, students and directors all, for a fine evening of 
entertainment at the Spring Concert, and another year of as­
tounding musical performances! 

KHS June Calendar 

Finals are in June this year. Senior finals are Tuesday and 
Wednesday, 2nd & 3rd. Underclass finals are Thursday and 
Friday, 4th & 5th. Friday, June 5, is the last day of classes and 
graduation practice for seniors. Saturday, June 6, is KHS 
Graduation, 5 PM, Hofheinz Pavilion. 

CPR Classes Offered by CCEMS 

Cypress Creek Emergency Medical Services offers CPR 
classes four t imes per month at Station #1, at 16650 Sugar Pine 
Lane. The classes cover infant, child, and adult CPR. The cost 
is $15 per person. For more information call 440-9650. 

Northwest Champions 
3730 FM 1960 West, Suite 102 
Houston, Texas 77068 
Business (713) 444-9638 
Pager 289-84 76 

Sharon Peterson 
R EALTOR-ASSOCtATE 

~ 
"I've Got Buyers" 

Each Office Is Independently Owned and Operated 


